
 

RESOLUTION NO. 2025-13 
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF VISALIA, 
ACCEPTING THE HOUSING ELEMENT ANNUAL PROGRESS REPORT FOR 

CALENDAR YEAR 2024 AND FINDING THAT IT SATISFIES THE CITY'S 
REPORTING REQUIREMENTS TO THE STATE 

 
 WHEREAS, the Housing Element Annual Progress Report for Calendar Year 2024 
has been prepared to comply with Government Code Section 65400(a)(2) and California 
Department of Housing and Community Development programs, and implements 
Housing Element Program 9.1: Implementation Reporting in order to provide information 
to the City Council, the Governor's Office of Land Use and Climate Innovation, the State 
Department of Housing and Community Development, the Tulare County Association of 
Governments, and the public as to the status of the implementation of the Housing 
Element programs, as well as mark the city's progress in meeting its share of the region's 
housing needs; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the City Planner has determined that the report is categorically 
exempt from environmental review under California Environmental Quality Act Guidelines 
Section 15306, which states that information collection activities are exempt from the 
provisions of the act. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Visalia, 
as follows: 
 

1. That the above recitations are true and correct. 
 
2. That the Housing Element Annual Progress Report for Calendar Year 2024 
(Attachment 1) is accepted, that it satisfies the city's reporting requirements to the 
state and that the City Planner is directed to submit the report to the Governor's Office 
of Land Use and Climate Innovation and the State Department of Housing and 
Community Development. 

 
PASSED AND ADOPTED: March 17, 2025   LESLIE B. CAVIGLIA, CITY CLERK 
 
STATE OF CALIFORNIA ) 
COUNTY OF TULARE     )  ss. 
CITY OF VISALIA       ) 
 
 I, Leslie B. Caviglia, City Clerk of the City of Visalia, certify the foregoing is the full 
and true Resolution 2025-13 passed and adopted by the Council of the City of Visalia at 
a regular meeting held on March 17, 2025.    
 
Dated: March 18, 2025    LESLIE B. CAVIGLIA, CITY CLERK 
 
 
 
      By Reyna Rivera, Chief Deputy City Clerk 

 


